
Caution: This email originated from outside EPA, please exercise additional caution when
deciding whether to open attachments or click on provided links.

From: King, Christopher (Law)
To: Ferrara, Helen; Maples, Karen; Oldham, Zoe
Subject: Request for Further Extension of Time: Notices of Proposed Assessments of Civil Penalty -Docket Nos NYCEDC

MPRSA-02-60002; NYCEDC MPRSA-02-60003
Date: Friday, March 21, 2025 1:15:49 PM
Attachments: 2025-03-21 Request for Extension of Time to Answ. - (# Legal 15669364_1)(169776 KB).PDF

Dear Ms. Ferrara, Ms. Maples and Ms. Oldham:
 
Please see attached.
 
Regards,
 
 
               
 
CHRISTOPHER GENE KING  l  SENIOR COUNSEL |  ENVIRONMENTAL LAW
                              
New York City Law Department • Office of the Corporation Counsel
100 Church Street • New York, NY 10007 • www.nyc.gov/law
cking@law.nyc.gov • w. 212.356.2074 • c. 917.941.5603
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March 21, 2025 


VIA EMAIL TO:  
 
Helen Ferrara 
Regional Judicial Officer 
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency 
290 Broadway – 17th Floor 
New York, NY 100007 
email: ferrara.helen@epa.gov 
 


Re: Notices of Proposed Assessments of Civil Penalty 
New York City Economic Development Corp. 
Docket Nos. MPRSA 02-2025-60002, MPRSA 02-2025-6003 


 


Dear Ms Ferrara:  


I am writing to request a further extension of the New York City Economic 
Development Corporation’s (NYCEDC) time to answer the above-referenced complaints from 
March 21, 2025 until May 21, 2025.  The purpose of this request is to allow additional time to 
negotiate a potential settlement of these matters with EPA regional staff.  I have discussed an 
extension of time with Regional Counsel, Zoe Oldham (copied here), who consents to this request. 


Thank you for your consideration. 


Respectfully yours, 


s/s Christopher Gene King 
Christopher Gene King 
Senior Counsel 
Environmental Law Division 


 


 
 


MURIEL GOODE-TRUFANT 
Corporation Counsel 


THE CITY OF NEW YORK 
LAW DEPARTMENT 


100 CHURCH STREET 
NEW YORK, NY 10007 


Christopher Gene King 
Phone: 212-356-2074 


Email: cking@law.nyc.gov 







cc (via email): 
 
Karen Maples 
Regional Hearing Clerk 
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency 
290 Broadway -17th Floor 
New York, NY 10007 
email: maples.karen@epa.gov 


Zoe Oldham 
Asst. Regional Counsel 
Water and General Law Branch 
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency 
290 Broadway – 16th Floor 
New York, NY 10007 
email: Oldham.zoe@epa.gov  
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